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JINDERA NEWS THE 

J i n d e r a  &  D i s t r i c t  F R E E  L o c a l  N e w s l e t t e r  

D i s t r i b u t e d  o n  o r  b y  t h e  f i r s t  S a t u r d a y  o f  t h e  m o n t h  

Published by Rural Care Link Inc 

The potential formation of a Lions Club in Jin-

dera is one step closer after a public meeting at the 
Hub on Wednesday 20th February. The meeting 

resolved to allow the Lavington Lions Club  to 

advise the District Governor, Judy McKerrow, of 

the result of the public meeting. Judy will contact 
the Lions Clubs International administration  re-

garding the decision of the meeting.  

Once the appropriate paper work, proposing the 

formation of a Jindera Lions Club, arrives another 
public meeting will be called. 

This meeting, in part, will deal with the business 

of Jindera, initially being sponsored by a local Li-
ons Club.  

This public meeting will also look at enrolling citi-

zens as paid up members. And once the number 

reaches 20 people or more an application is made 
to Lions Clubs International for the official char-

ter which entitles Lions members to operate under 

licence within the community. Prior to receiving 

charter new members can operate under the char-
ter of their sponsoring club. 

A number of speakers, including Charlie Leaney 

from Lavington, Les Johnson from Corowa, Julie 

Williams from Wodonga and Ian Crane from 
Thurgoona, addressed the meeting and a number 

of ideas were considered, including, helping older 

citizens, community projects, a need for trades-
people to be involved,  working with the youth. 

FORMATION OF JINDERA LIONS CLUB  

ONE STEP CLOSER 

Charlie Leaney 

Ian Crane Julie Williams Les Johnson 
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JINDERA RED CROSS 

The first Red Cross meeting 

of the year was held on 

Tuesday, February 5th at 

1.30 pm.   A letter of thanks 

was received regarding our 

donation for fuel to the Burrumbuttock Hay Runners 

for their recent trip to Queensland with hay and other 

goods for farmers in drought devastated areas. 

During the meeting several invitations were received 

to functions and plans were made for our Winter 

Blumes and Fashion display on Tuesday, April 30th at 

10.30 am. 

It was reported that our Honour Stamp for 2018-2019 

= $2051 

An Interesting item from Red Cross Head Office to all 

members stated that there was an unprecedented num-

ber of emergencies affecting Australian communities at 

the moment.  During February, a number of business-

es supported Red Cross Disaster and Recovery, includ-

ing Coles, Commonwealth Bank, Dominos Store in 

Queensland, Suncorp, and David Jones. The dona-

tions raised through these partnerships will go towards 

the Red Cross Disaster Relief and Recovery work. 

Jindera Red Cross Meetings are held on the FIRST 

TUESDAY of the month, at 1.30 pm at the School of 

Arts Hall.  The next meeting will be on 5th March, 

2019.  

Great News for Brocklesby! 
The Rural Care Link Jindera OP shop is open-

ing their Brocklesby Branch on Monday 4th 

March 2019. 

Opening hours will be every Monday from 

10am to 4pm at the Brocklesby Hall Meeting 

Room. 

Come along for the opening specials, meet the 

volunteer staff, and join them for a cuppa. 

http://membership.cmail19.com/t/r-l-jrdiyhiy-kdkuldkiw-o/
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VOLUNTEER POSITIONS AVAILABLE AT RCL….. 
 

The Rural Care Link Op Shop is also always looking for volunteers to work either half or full days.  Men and 

Women are encouraged and all you need to do is call in to the shop during opening hours. 

 
 

 

FOR  

YOUR DIARY 
The 2019 Jindera 
Community Gar-
age sale will be 

on 
Sunday 5th 
May2019 

(2 weeks after Easter)  

RURAL CARE LINK AGM 
Rural Care Link will hold its Annual General Meeting on Saturday 

 16th  March.  1.30 pm at the School of Arts Hall. 

If you are a member, please remember to renew your membership by payment 

of $2 at our office at the Hub. 

If you wish to become a member you can do so by completing a form at our 

office, pay a $1 joining fee and a $2 annual membership fee. 

Should you wish to nominate for a position on the Management Committee a further form can be made available 

for this. 

Denise Osborne, Secretary. 
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CWA NEWS  February 6th was the first Jindera CWA Meeting 

for 2019 and included our Land Cookery Day. Claire Oliver from Gerogery 
Branch judged the 8 cakes entered. Winners in each section were Virginia 

Morey, Judy Steer, Olivia Hanel and Narelle Tassell. 

The overall winner was Virginia Morey with a steamed pudding. These win-
ners will now compete in the Group Cookery/Handicraft day at Gerogery 

on 13th March. 

Winners from this competition will then compete at the CWA of NSW State 

Conference which  

will be held in Albury from 5th – 10th May, this year. 

Our next Meeting will be 6th March in the School of Arts Hall, Jindera at 

10a.m. 

New  members welcome. 

 Yours in CWA Friendship. 

Bev. Blair. 

Publicity Officer. 
PETITION on the JINDERA  SOLAR PLANTS- this important petition is available at the local IGA and the  Next Level Café 

(Jindera Takeaway) Please sign to show your support. 

Pictured L to R  Virginia Morey ,  
Claire Oliver (Judge) Narelle Tassell  
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The Museum will hold its AGM on Monday 11th March 

at the Jindera Hall. All interested parties are welcome to 

attend. The AGM will follow the regular monthly meet-

ing which will commence at 7.30 pm. This meeting usu-

ally takes approximately 1 hour. Supper will be served 

at the conclusion of the meetings. Reports will be re-

ceived from the Chair, publicity, treasury, maintenance 

and catering relating to the activities for the past year. 

Anyone interested in becoming a member of the muse-

um is most welcome; pop down to the museum any day 

between 10 am and 4 pm and speak to another volun-

teer to see what wonderful things can be explored within 

the museum. We are always looking for new volunteers 

to assist with the many aspects of this extraordinary fa-

cility. 

At the beginning of February the museum hosted the 

Sing Australia Choir and the movie The Song Keepers. 

The movie is the story of the aboriginal choir who took 

their 140 year legacy of ancient language, German sa-

cred hymns and Baroque music back to Germany. This 

was an amazing evening with over 120 attending the 

museum for this event. The evening was balmy and ide-

al for music and cinema under the stars; we were then 

entertained by a light show from on high with lightening 

activity that fortunately brought Jindera no rain. It was 

a totally delightful evening and we thank all those at-

tending for their support of the event. 

This past month we have also hosted the acclaimed au-

thor Valerie Volk. Valerie has written, we believe, the 

first historical novel set in Jindera. Valerie is a descend-

ent of a local family and travelled from South Australia 

to be present at the Walla Walla 150th Anniversary cele-

brations. A pre-release of her book, Searching for Anna, 

was accomplished to celebrate this occasion and the mu-

seum took the opportunity to conduct a book launch 

while Valerie was here. Valerie is an award winning, 

much publicised author of books and poetry and it was 

delightful to celebrate her book, based on a true storey 

and centred in Jindera. 

The museum also conducted a workshop on the conser-

vation of Heritage Buildings conducted by Peter Ka-

baila. This workshop completes the Office of Environ-

ment and Heritage grant process assigned to the muse-

um for the restoration of the blacksmith stables. Partici-

pants travelled from many of the museum within the 

vicinity to attend along with local builders and museum 

members. All were pleased to have been involved in the 

workshop and were in awe of the transformation of the 

blacksmith stables which are now complete. Thank-you 

to Glenora Engineering for an exception job. 

The museum will host the Murray Conservatorium’s 

new production release, Tonal Place, on Saturday 2nd 

March. Tonal Place is a performance of music, dance 

and cinema and the audience will have an opportunity 

to provide feedback on the evening. This is the first time 

the Murray Conservatorium will have brought a produc-

tion to the museum and we hope many of you will come 

along to enjoy this exceptional experience. Tickets are 

available via Trybooking. 

Later in March, on Sunday the 31st, the museum will 

host a high tea commencing at 2.30 pm. Bookings have 

been coming in steadily, so don’t leave this too late if 

you would like to attend. This will be a grand afternoon 

of fabulous food within the delightful surrounds of the 

museum. The cost also includes full access to the muse-

um exhibits. Tickets are available via Trybooking and 

are limited. 

Thank-you to all of our volunteers who make these 

events possible. The museum is a community owned 

and operated collection of fascinating memorabilia, 

within 2 acres of land, that relies on volunteers to make 

it successful. 

JINDERA COTTAGE CRAFT SHOP 
Some of our members have been very busy over the 

summer months so we have quite a few new items 
available in the shop. 

Keep a look out for the shop being open on a Satur-

day morning (usually the first Saturday of the 

month), but remember we can open anytime by ap-
pointment. 

Come in and see some of our lovely hand made 

jewellery and other items for sale. 

Coming up - We will be holding a mother's day 
Raffle and Cake stall on Saturday 11 May outside 

the IGA. 

Enquiries Eileen 0400 424 437 Annie 0409 309 387 
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SWIMMIMG POOL OPENING HOURS  

28th January to 10 March  

 MONDAY        CLOSED 

TUESDAY to THURSDAY  2PM  -  7PM 

FRIDAY to  SATURDAY   2PM  -  8PM 

SUNDAY        2PM  -  7PM 

Look How they have grown! 

Plant establishment in the Western border area of Jin-

dera Wetlands has been excellent.  

The bigger Acacia plants now stand at a height of 

around 2 metres.  

Despite being planted during the dry spring of 2017, 
very little rainfall since and a recent devastating storm 

the once bare area is now covered with native plants. 

Senior classes from each of Jindera’s three primary 

schools planted the area in late Spring 2017. 

Small but timely falls of  rain during the warm, dry 
spring of 2017, plus some hand-watering, together with 
a good spread of mulch have all contributed to the good 

establishment.  

The three  photos show first the  bare area in late winter 

2017 prior to planting.  

Then almost one year after planting , and thirdly in Jan-

uary this year following the wild mid-month storm. 

Thanks to one of our members  many slim, single-
stemmed Acacia plants with-stood the storm because 

they had been stabilised with stakes.  

 

Establishment success under the ‘woodland trees’ was 

less successful, especially by Juncus reeds.  

They too have been hose-watered recently and the hope 
is that those that do survive will populate the area when 

they flower and produce seeds.  

Jindera’s senior Primary kids can be proud of their con-

tribution to jindera’s Wetland/Woodland area. 
 

 
Spring 2017 the long, bare area in the back ground 

running  parallel to the West boundary fence  

January 2019, 18 months after planning, and after the 

severe January storm. 

July 2018, almost one year after planting.  

JINDERA WETLANDS UPDATE 

JINDERA SWIMMING POOL CLOSES SUNDAY 10th MARCH 
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FOR ALL YOUR BOARDING NEEDS, CATS and DOGS 

DOGGY DAYCARE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

268 Jelbart Road, Jindera   

02 6026 3830 
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JINDERA SWIMMING POOL 

What an exciting 

month we’ve had at the 

Jindera Swimming 

Pool. 

School Swimming Car-

nivals have been in full 

swing.  These included Mary Mackillop, Jindera 

Public School, St John’s Lutheran Primary and Ta-

ble Top Public School. 

Alisha ran training squads in preparation for these 

carnivals.  Those that took up this wonderful oppor-

tunity have all placed very well in their carnivals. 

Aqua saw numbers increase, especially during Janu-

ary with the extremely high temperatures.  Morning 

lap swimming was also well attended but has now 

finished for the year. 

Jindera Swimming Pool is 

now the proud owners of a 

defibrillator.  This was paid 

for with money raised by the 

committee over the last couple 

of years.   All staff and com-

mittee members have been 

trained in the use of the defib-

rillator.   If you are interested 

in learning how to use this 

yourself, please let committee 

or pool staff know as we have 

considered holding an open training session in the 

lead up to the next swimming season.   

Money from the grant has now been released and the 

committee will commence organising installation of 

a new solar heating system for the pool water.  Other 

projects include a safe Access for All lift, aqua wheel-

chair, more shade structures and upgrades for the 

canteen.  Theresa has done another fantastic job of 

running the canteen this summer which has been 

greatly appreciated by all.  A huge Thankyou from all 

to Theresa. 

Wally Wipeout has 

already had two 

successful visits this 

year.  The second 

visit was put on 

pause for a little 

while due to light-

ning but was able to 

resume shortly after 

once the danger passed.  Wally’s last visit will be 

Sunday 10th March to celebrate our last day of the 

season. 

Last year the Gateway Life Church in conjunction 

with Rural Care Link ran a youth night.  It was such 

a success they ran one again on Friday 22nd Febru-

ary.  What a wonderful opportunity for our youth: 

they get to hang out at the pool after hours, be enter-

tained and fed and all for a gold coin donation.  Pro-

ceeds of this event were donated to Rural Care Link. 

On Saturday 23rd the committee was able to offer a 

very exciting event– “Finding Dory” was screened 

and viewers could float in the pool to watch the mov-

ie.  We feel extremely blessed that this event was ap-

proved by Greater Hume Shire Council who also 

loaned us the equipment.  We look forward to plan-

ning another one for next year, hopefully earlier in 

the season when the weather is warmer.  This was 

another great, local, afforda-

ble evening out for our young 

people and families. 

Once again our life guards 

this year were Alisha, Zoe 

and the ever popular Will.  

Our lifeguards work long and 

sometimes extremely hot 

shifts and are to be admired 

for the job they do. 

Thankyou to everyone who 

contributed to another fantas-

tic season at Jindera Swim-

ming Pool!  It continues to be 

a safe and friendly environ-

ment for our community to 

come together and socialize 

or keep fit. 
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 

GREATER HUME SHIRE’S YOUTH ADVISORY COMMITTEE  

has reconvened for 2019, after a successful and productive 2018.  

 

The next upcoming event for the committee is the Festival of Possibilities, thanks to a Heywire Grant. 
This will be hosted on April 12th at Henty Memorial Park from 4pm to 10pm. This festival is aimed at 

highlighting all the possibilities for work and excitement in the Greater Hume Shire communities.  

This festival will incorporate live music from fantastic local bands, fresh food, guest speakers, artists 

and our own local heroes and we hope to see as many of our community’s youth as possible in attend-

ance to be able to get a visual on just what is possible in our communities. This event is also run in 

conjunction with our Youth Week celebrations so please, keep an eye on our upcoming articles to see 
what else we will be up to!  

We have also been hard at work behind the scenes with the help of the Senior Festival Grant that we 

were successful in obtaining to work with the Greater Hume Museums in creating a documentary de-

tailing the history of our five different founding towns. The Documentary ‘The Hands That Shaped 

Our Community’ will be launched at the Henty Library with a viewing on 25th of February, and will 
travel through the Shire throughout the year.  

If anyone between the ages of 12 to 24 is interested in participating in this fantastic committee and as-
sisting in organizing and hosting these fantastic events please get in touch with Emily Jones on 0458 

228 007. It is an excellent opportunity to meet new people and make a difference in your own back-

yard! Meetings are held monthly.  

SAY NO TO SOLAR PLANTS ON 1600 ACRES OF PRIME  

AGRICULTURAL LAND WITHIN 5 KMS OF JINDERA 
 

PETITION AGAINST THE DEVELOPMENT OF  SOLAR PLANTS WITHIN 5 KMS OF JINDERA ON HIGHLY PRODUCTIVE AGRIGULTURAL LAND 

We are a concerned group from Jindera and surrounds who are not against renewable energy but disagree with 

site selection of good agricultural land that is within 5 kms of the Jindera Village; 

 

Site selection for both the CWP (Glenellen) and Green Switch (Jindera)  proposed solar plants, is based 

on accessibility to existing electrical infrastructure rather than the true suitability of the land; 
The impact of solar plants on the productivity of the underlying farming land which would be converted 

into non-agricultural and for the life of project, typically 30 years;  For example disturbances of soil mi-

crobiology  as a result of lack of UV light as a result of solar panel installation; 

The impacts to neighbouring agricultural land including sediment run-off, impacts from the ongoing re-
moval of vegetation, biodiversity impacts and loss of natural habitats, pest control limitations, impact on 

ability to treat invasive weeds, suppress bushfires and radiant heat effects. 
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 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 

JINDERA PUBLIC SCHOOL 
 Contemporary  Quality Learning with  that country feel! 

 

                               Principal: Emma Andrews | Assistant Principals : Des Knight & Michelle Parker 
phone: 60263280    email: jindera-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au    website: www.jindera-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

     
PURPOSEFUL LEARNING 

Kindergarten  
         

What a busy first month it’s been for our kindergarten students!  It has been exciting to watch each of them 
grow in so many ways and be excited and positive about their learning . 

 

 

CULTURE OF LEARNING 
Swimming carnival  

 

It was perfect weather for our swimming carnival. It was a great event and the students put in a fan-

tastic effort. Congratulations to all students. Thank you to everyone who came and supported or as-

sisted with the carnival.   

 23 students represented the school at  the Southern Riverina carnival. 
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JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM 
 

Come and join other locals who are interested in what happens in our com-

munity, and who would like to help improve the facilities our community 

offers residents and visitors. 

For more information please contact the Forum at  
jindereacommunityforum@bigpond.com 

or through our Jindera Community Forum Facebook page  
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 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 
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 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 

TRADING HOURS 

 

 

 

 
 

Orders will be taken up to 15mins  

before closing time 

WED 

THUR 

FRI 

SAT 

SUN 

5.00 - 8.00PM 

5.00 - 8.30PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 9.00PM 

5.00 - 8.00PM 
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Some more views from the successful Youth Pool Party  

held at the Jindera Pool on Friday evening 22nd February.  
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NEED AN ACCOUNTANT?  
— CONTACT US TO MAKE AN APPOINTMENT — 

Ph: (02) 6022 0700 
We are a firm of Chartered Accountants who provide quality  

Taxation, Accounting and Business Management Services. 

Both Mark and Terri have many year’s experience in public accounting and taxation  

affairs for a broad range of clients in business, including Self-Managed Super Funds. 

Office: 621 Macauley Street, (Cnr: Guinea and Macauley Sts) Albury, NSW 2640. 

Postal Address: P.O. Box 721, Albury, NSW 2640. 

Email: terri@bjan.com.au or mark@bjan.com.au Visit our Website for further information at www.bjan.com.au  

mailto:terri@bjan.com.au
mailto:mark@bjan.com.au
http://www.bjan.com.au
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The screen “going up” The screen “going up” 

And it’s up 

Part of the good crowd enjoying the experience  

Ready for the movie 

Some more views from the successful Floating Cinema held at 

the Jindera Pool on Saturday 23rd February.  
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John Todd lining up a monster putt with 

Mark Pearsal keeping a close eye on 

proceedings. 

 

 

 

 

 

March 2019 
Welcome to another season of football the first game 

will be here before we know it. 

The boys are training at the football ground on Mon-

days and Thursdays for the seniors @6pm and Tues-

days and Thursdays for the juniors @5pm. 

We have two practice matches scheduled, the first one 

on Friday 8th March commencing @7pm.  The canteen 

and bar will be open so please come down for a look 

and to enjoy some of the amazing food our canteen 

serves. 
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February has seen relatively 

good weather for golf with the 
cooler weather, unfortunately 

the severe storms have meant a 

lot extra work for our grounds committee with fallen trees, leaves, foam from local 

building site, branches, broken bridges caused by tree limbs falling and lots of water-
ing going on. Refurbished work on the front entry brickwork and cosmetic surgery on 

one of our volunteers hands. 

A spectacular fireworks display was held, went off with a bang.   

The ladies have been busy as well with the clubhouse looking nice and fresh and the gardens around 
the clubhouse have been revitalized as well and looking good. 

Our junior golf coaching will now be held later in the year, we will give plenty of notice prior to the 

program. 

   OPENING DAY,  $7,500 prize for a hole in 1 on the 3rd  
bookings essential’ text Craig on 0418 966 207 or Heather on 0429 120844  

OPENING Day is now approaching in a hurry and is to be held on Sunday 3rd March, tee off time 8.30 for a 
9am shotgun start, a light lunch will follow and there are heaps of prizes on offer including the fa-

mous NAGA Trophy. 

 

The OPENING DAY will be played as a 2 ball ambrose event and categories are men, ladies and 

mixed. The cost is only $20 per player 

We invite all members to invite friends and past players to make the start to 2019 season a special day.  

Phone Heather on 0429120844 or Graham on 0475063189 to book or for further information. 
 

Regular golf competitions will be held every week commencing from Opening Day. 

Vets play 9 holes every Wednesday with tee off 

time 8 to 8.30am 

Ladies play Thursdays with tee off time 8.30 

Friday is Chook Run, 9 holes with tee off from 

4.30 to 5'ish 

Saturday Golf is on from 8.30am and this is a 9 

hole comp and everyone is welcome...no golf 

ability is required and beginners are most wel-

come. 

Sundays is Mens and ladies competitions with tee 

off from 8.30, starting 3rd March 

 

Reminder to all potential golfers the course is OPEN 

EVERY DAY FOR SOCIAL GOLF 
 

Results 

The men have been playing every Sunday and the 

winners have been Bob Shearan, David Gray, Aa-
ron Melbourne, Daryl Klien and Graham Schilg. 

Chook Run winners - 11/1  Aaron Melbourne 22, 

r/up D. Gray 20, 18/1 winner Christa Tonkin 25 , 

r/up N. Brand 20,    25/1 winner Lucy Hayes 21, 
r/up Mark Pearsal 20   

1/2 winner D. Klien 17 c/b C. McMillan 17,   8/2 

winner A. Melbourne 21 c/b Stuart Millar 21, ball 

to Trevor Freeman 19, G. Kent 18, N. Brand 17 

 

YOUR TOWN-YOUR GOLF COURSE-GET UP THERE AND USE IT 

Jindera Country Golf Club  
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 THE JINDERA COMMUNITY FORUM on 
 

February saw a very talented group of our clubs fishos represent us at the 
Annual SWAA interclub Comp at Buckingbong on the Murrumbidgee Riv-

er near Narrandera. 

Jindera was the defending champion club however reluctantly we surren-

dered the coveted trophy to Corowa this year. Corowa narrowly beat us by 
roughly 5 metres of legal fish, a good time was had by our crew who withstood rain, hail, gale force 

winds, Bryan Shannon was the best of our fishos with a c/r cod of 560mm, Tylar Herard fished hard and 

late for 20 near size cod but no keepers. 

The members did get many undersized murray cod and trout cod (approx 100 between the 3 boats as 

well as silver perch and carp as well as 1 foot caught on a oargee 75mm lure, the foot was released only 

slightly damaged and lure lived to fight another day. 

At the time of writing the Jindera Anglers are enjoying one of our signature fishing comps of the year at 
the 12 mile reserve on the Murray, this comp is in honour of past member Daryl Girling and the DG 

Comp is always well attended as well as being an extremely social time for all members.  

The Saturday night raffle, yabby races will be a highlight and members will enjoy a complimentary gour-

met meal, it is also expected that some of anglers will reveal to us just why they are the champion fishers 
and I am sure they will reveal there secrets to success. After all it is a full moon. 

Our next general meeting will be held on Friday 8th March and we will need to consider the timetable 

for the next couple of fishing comps with a reschedule for our one day May comp as it falls on the Jin-

dera Garage Sale day (5th May).  

Next fishing comp will be an open comp on 15th, 16th and 17th March. 

JINDERA ANGLER’S CLUB Inc 

How many fishos cam you fit  under a 3mtr gazebo in a thunderstorm.... 

Answer  7 

Jill and Russell Schmidt at the Jindera Hotel at their  

farewell before moving to Queensland 

Part of the talented Jindera crew at Buckingbong 
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BUY LOCAL 
 

BUYING LOCAL MEANS LOCAL JOBS. 

and keeps our town alive. 

 

BE LOCAL— THINK LOCAL—BUY LOCAL. 


